AUGUST 14, 2018     BERGEN TOWN BOARD   REGULAR MEETING

The Bergen Town Board convened in a regular session at 7:00 pm in the Town Hall with Supervisor Haywood presiding.

PRESENT:




             ALSO PRESENT:
Supervisor Ernest Haywood



Michele M. Smith, Town Clerk

Councilman Mark Anderson



Mike Johnson, Highway Superintendant

Councilwoman Belinda Grant



Dave Mason, ZEO/CEO
Councilwoman Anne Sapienza




Councilman James Starowitz

OTHER ATTENDEES:

Gary Fink 





Lou Romano




Eileen Mason





Kathy McLaughlin

Cindy Anderson 




Andrew Fink

Mark Gerhardy                                                                  
Dominic Camelio

Anne Van Skiver
PRAYER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Joint meeting with Planning Board regarding:

Unsafe buildings code/vacant commercial and residential properties –Gary Fink stated that “residential property taxes are being paid and lawfully owned additional fees not necessary”, unsafe buildings are more of a concern and should be under the Code Enforcement Officer
Update on Solar – Planning board members stated that it is a Waste of limited industrial land for tax revenue, opt in or opt out for residential/commercial or a moratorium.
Update on Comprehensive Plan Implementation –  Mark Gerhardy stated “maintain rural setting, following recommendations, nothing needs immediate attention”.
MINUTES:  Councilwoman Sapienza made a motion to approve the minutes of July 24, 2018; seconded by Councilwoman Grant and carried by a vote 4-0.    Councilmen Anderson abstained    
COMMUNICATIONS:
Supervisor Report for July 2018

Summary Spreadsheets for July 2018

Town Clerk’s Report for July 2018

ZEO/CEO Report for July 2018

Request for proposals for engineering services due 8/24/18

Proposed addendum to January 2010 Procurement Policy – Emergency Purchasing Policy

Copy of  bid invitation for HVAC replacement at 13 S. Lake Ave. with bid opening 9/21 at 4:00 pm

Letter from Tompkins insurance advising of capital investment return of $517.08

Correspondence from Sarah Balduf, Environmental Health Director, regarding results of well testing and support of Water District #4
REPORTS:

SUPERVISOR:  meetings planned with engineering firms; all board members toured buildings and grounds 7/28; regional transfer station by County; damaged Town barn - attorney said we can do what we want with the check; complaint from  Barbara Birch about the recreation fee for her subdivision; fee schedule for building and zoning fees; Library Grant award $75,750.
TOWN CLERK:  New copier was delivered August 3rd.
ZEO/CEO:  update on ISO meeting - October; list of vacant properties and follow up- request to enforce the code; preliminary meeting with Hank Parker Tent – questioning chemicals used for cleaning tents, 90ft easement for RG&E gas line that doesn’t show up on maps; Haunted House on West Sweden Rd. running business not zoned.
HIGHWAY/SOLID WASTE:  2019/20 State Road Contract – meeting to be scheduled; Update on Town Barn damage – asbestos analysis - no asbestos, Thompson quote $15,424 repair and $28,198 for demolition and Pro construction demolition $8,800 and the will take to Millseat Landfill at $32 a ton  Councilwoman Sapienza made a motion to authorize Highway Superintendent to move forward with demolition of old highway garage; seconded by Councilwoman Grant and it carried by a vote 5-0;  Grippo sealing quote for $2,275 library parking lot with stripping – included in 2018 budget. 
TOWN CLERK’S JULY REPORT:   Councilwoman Sapienza made a motion to file the Town Clerk’s July 2018 report; seconded by Councilman Starowitz and it carried by a vote 5-0. 
SUPERVISOR JULY REPORT:   Councilwoman Grant made a motion to file the July 2018 Supervisors Report; seconded by Councilwoman Sapienza and it carried by a vote 5-0.
COMMITEES:
Building Committee:  Cemetery repair estimates; East and North Bergen Cemeteries are still a part of the Association looking for paperwork.  
Parks/Transfer Station:  September 5th to start trail work at Robins Brook Park; Drews Nature Center – planting trees for privacy between neighboring property, Boot station going in Thursday; North Bergen Cemetery fence in the fall after park work done  or in the spring and recommendations for tree work.
Local History & Museum:  building key list, a key and security system code will be given to the Clerk to be on file; purchasing a new printer.
Policies & Personnel:  Addendum to January 2010 Procurement Policy – Emergency Purchasing Policy. Councilman Starowitz made a motion to update the Procurement policy to increase to $1,000 in case of emergency; seconded by Councilman Anderson and it carried by a vote 5-0.
Village/Town:  Emergency Preparedness book; Agenda items for joint meeting with Village Trustees
OLD BUSINESS:

Proposed Water District #4  update on activities for submission of application to USDA Rural Development for funding – Grant application Action Items- Engineer has not finished feasibility study and Rural Development needs to review it; 111 wells tested and the county recommends moving forward with the water district.
Solar Exemption   recommends opting in
Comprehensive Plan:  discussion on Implementation strategy and proposed tracking sheet

Vacant Building/Unsafe Building Code - Discussion
BILLS:  The bills were presented for audit and totaled General A Fund $30,777.37; General B Fund $2,189.03; Highway DB $4,246.78; PA-A $3,166.48 and PA-DB $3,831.52.  Councilwoman Grant made a motion to pay the August bills; seconded by Councilman Starowitz and it carried by a vote 5-0.
NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, August 28, 2018 at 7:00 pm in the Courtroom 

Budget Worksheets for department/committees due to Supervisor 8/15
Budget Workshops 9/22 and 10/13 at 9:00 am in the courtroom

ADJOURNMENT:  Councilwoman Grant made a motion to adjourn at 8:58 pm; seconded by Councilman Anderson and carried by a vote 5-0.








Respectfully submitted,








Michele M. Smith








Michele M. Smith,








Town Clerk

